Protocol for handling Parliamentary and Ministerial Correspondence
Introduction
This protocol reiterates guidance originally issued in December 2005 and sets out a simple protocol approved by the Business Group in relation to Parliamentary Questions and other Parliamentary and Ministerial correspondence.

Scope

· Parliamentary Correspondence

· Ministerial Correspondence

· MSP correspondence

· Associated exchanges with Scottish Executive officers

Objectives

· Ensuring that the Chief Executive’s office is sighted on all the above-listed correspondence, from its inception until concluded;

· Ensuring that the Head of Corporate Communications is aware of such correspondence to be prepared for any associated Press enquiries;

· Facilitating, where necessary, briefing of appropriate NES officers in addition to those directly concerned.

Procedure

· All correspondence from NES should be signed, or cleared by a Director or recognised deputy.
· Copies of each exchange should be routinely sent as they occur to the Chief Executive’s office and to the Head of Corporate Communications.  Where time permits, the proposed response should be sent to the Chief Executive’s Office/Head of Corporate Communications for comment before issue.   It is recognised that this is not always possible.
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